Council Chambers September 2, 2025
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mark Clinkenbeard, Chris Switzer

Others present: Attorney Terry Modesitt, Tammy York-Allen, Auditor Larry Hutchings, Chief Deputy
Auditor Morgan Elkins, Bob Murray, Jim Hunter, Joni Wise, Tona Bean, Kara Wright, Jordynne Gackle,
Judy DelLisle, Bob Rhodes, Devan Gackle, Scott Swan, Chris Eldredge, Norm Loudermilk, Ricky
Hammond, WTHI-TV.

Pledge of Allegiance. Mark Clinkenbeard called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m.

Review of minutes/claims. Larry Hutchings presented the Board with the minutes from the August 26,
2025 Commissioners’ Meeting were then submitted for approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve
the August 26, 2025 Commissioners’ Meeting minutes as presented. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the
motion. With a voice vote of 2-0 the motion was passed.

The claims docket dated August 22, 2025 through August 29, 2025 in the amount of $1,204,406.53 was
presented to the Board. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the claims docket dated August 22,
2025 through August 29, 2025 in the amount of $1,204,406.53. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion.
The motion passed upon a 2-0 vocal vote.

The payroli docket dated August 22, 2025 through August 29, 2025 in the amount of $1,047,163.10 was
then presented to the Board. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the claims docket dated August 22,
2025 through August 29, 2025 in the amount of $1,047,163.10. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion.
The motion passed upon a 2-0 vocal vote.

Indiana Department of Transportation Report of Contract Final Inspection and Recommendation
for Acceptance

County Engineer and Highway Director Larry Robbins said this was official acceptance for the Springhill
Road project and this was something INDOT needed to close everything out. Mark Clinkenbeard made a
motion to approve the Indiana Department of Transportation Report of Contract Final Inspection and
Recommendation for Acceptance. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. The motion passed with a 2-0
voice vote.

Gordon Flesch Contract — Sheriff’s Department

The Commissioners explained this contract renewal was similar to other contract across the county with
this vendor. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the contract as presented. Mark Clinkenbeard
seconded the motion. The motion passed with a 2-0 vocal vote.



Cardholder Agreement — Holli Hooper

This cardholder's agreement is for Holli Hooper with Vigo County Group Homes. Chris Swtizer made a
motion to approve the cardholder’s agreement. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. The motion
passed with a 2-0 voice vote.

Wabash Valley Athletic Association

John Collett with the Wabash Valley Athletic Association approached the Board. Mark Clinkenbeard
explained the Commissioners would be presenting the Association with a $500 check from the community
fund. John explained the Association’s purpose and provided an overview in the organization’s
operations. Mark asked if the Association helped support athletic programs in area schools. John said the
association helped invest in a GPS live striping system for the county football fields and helps supply area
athletic programs with technology to assist with workouts.

Public Comments

There were none.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials.

Chris Switzer expressed concern about the safety of Indiana 63. He said he wants INDOT involved in a
more direct way in making this area of the county safer for drivers. He said he will try to push for this over
the next few weeks.

Mark Clinkenbeard noted there was a special call County Council meeting and a regularly scheduyled
Council meeting later that day.

The meeting was recessed at 8:14 am.
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